
The 66th Letter of Lee to the Olivet Church: 
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1019 Richmond Avenue, Staunton, VA 24401 

The Rev. Lee Thomas, Pastor 
(540) 886-9353 
olivetpres.org 
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Psalm 96 
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Declare His glory among the nations, His marvelous deeds among all peoples. 
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For all the gods of the nations are idols, but the Lord made the heavens. 
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Ascribe to the Lord, all you families of nations, ascribe to the Lord glory and 
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him, all the earth. Say among the nations, “The Lord reigns.” 
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sing for joy. Let all creation rejoice before the Lord, for He comes, 
He comes to judge the earth. He will judge the world in righteousness 
and the peoples in his faithfulness. 

 A few years ago, I noticed a popular trend among Christians on Facebook. 
People were challenging each other to share a favorite Bible verse. This month I 
want to challenge all of you who are reading this newsletter to begin your day by 
reading the short 13 verses of Psalm 96. Even if you have other devotionals you use 
each morning in May of 2018 consider adding Psalm 96 to the routine. It’s a 
beautiful psalm that puts life in focus. In all the things we do this month, let us 
“worship the Lord in the splendor of His holiness.” It really makes a difference. 
 
    Grace and Peace, 
 
 



Kim Weller May 2 
Gary Monroe May 2 
Joe Nicklas May 7 
Caroline Reid May 8 
Joe Hemp May 10 
D. Reid May 12 
Karlie Stewart May 12 
Vickey Wood May 13 
Jane Robinson May 14 
Katie Lawhorn May 16 
Alex Weller May 18 
Austin Ware May 18 
David MacMillan May 25 
Patrick Weller May 27 
Janna Milstead May 31 

Thanks to our volunteers for giving the 
Children’s Messages in April: 

Caleb Campbell 
Sean Wells 
Joe Wells 

Laura Argenbright 
Karen Stevens 
Leslie Harris 

Marina Thomas 

Thanks to our greeters for April:  
Kim and Phil Miller 

Linda Nulik 
Alexis and Langdon Reid, Caroline and Davis 

Janna and Gary Milstead 

On Thursday, May 10, 2018 Chili’s is hosting 
a fundraiser for Baja. Coupons are needed. 
Anyone wishing to go on the trip in July is 
asked to see Rhonda Richie for more 
information, forms and coupons. 
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Lynne and Butch Smiley May 2 
Mandie and Matt Crosby May 16 
Stephanie and 
Chris Armstrong May 19 
Kim and Scott Weller May 20 
Jennifer and Trey Lawhorn May 21 
Summer and Nathan Sheets May 21 
Faye and Joe Hemp May 22 
Carolyn and Ronnie Via May 23 
Candi and John Smith May 25 
Jody and Steve Elmore May 29 
Beth and Keary Bonner May 30 

The following is the new 
address for Hilda Benner. 
She misses her church 
family and would 
appreciate hearing from 
you: 

Hilda Benner 
237 Dunlap Drive 

Blainsville, PA 15717 



Circle 3, Pat Hunter, Chairman, will meet on Monday, May 14, 2018 
at 12 Noon at the church. 

Circle 4, Mary Helen Thorne, Chairman, will at 6:00 p.m. on 
Wednesday, May 9, 2018 with Kodi Frye. 

Circle 6, Esther Ann Walton, Chairman, will meet with Jane Robinson 
on Tuesday, May 8, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 

Olivet Cookbooks are for sale in the social hall each Sunday following the 
morning worship service. Cookbooks are $15.00. (If no one is available in the 

social hall, check the church office). 

Olivet Women will hold their Spring Meeting on Sunday, May 6, 
2018 beginning with a snack supper at 5:00 p.m. 

 

Olivet is showing appreciation and support for the teachers 
and staff of Bessie Weller. This continues to be a very 
difficult situation. On Thursday, May 24, 2018 at 11:30 a.m. 
we will serve a lunch of subs, chips, fruit, cookies/brownies, 
dessert and drinks to about 65 people. The Community 
Involvement Committee will provide the subs. Donations of 
chips, cookies/brownies, drinks and help serving would be 
appreciated. There will be a meeting immediately following the morning worship 
service on Sunday, May 6, 2018 in the social hall to finalize our plans. 

 

For SACRA for the month of May we 
will be collecting paper products such as 
toilet paper, paper towels, paper plates, 
napkins, tissues, etc. Please leave 
donations in the social hall and they will 
be delivered the end of the month. 
Thank you for your very generous 
support. 

May 28, 2018 

May 13, 2018 



The Session met on Sunday, April 15, 2018 at 12 Noon. The 
highlights of the meeting included reports that all financial books of 
the church have been audited and found to be in good order. All the 
water drains outside have been replaced and connected to a central 
drain in the field. A water spigot was installed at the picnic area. 

There was an approval to baptize Kohen and Charley Baker and Lincoln Harvill in the 
near future. 

The Property Assessment report was received and suggestions and estimates will be 
obtained to study what needs to be done to the church to bring our building up to 
standard. 

The Chicken Bar-B-Que and Bake Sale that was held on Saturday, April 28, 2018 was a 
big success. It was lots of fun and lots of work. We had a profit of $1,172.00 which will 
be divided between SACRA and WRE Augusta County. Thanks to all who participated. 

Congratulations to Krissie Balsley and 
Thomas Byrd who were married in our 
sanctuary on Friday, April 14, 2018. Krissie 
is the daughter of Dania Balsley and the late 
Greg Balsley, the granddaughter of Phil 
Balsley and the late Wilma Balsley and Jane 
and Buck Robinson. 

Butch DeBord and Lynn Sisson will 
exchange wedding vows in our sanctuary 
on Saturday, June 2, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. 
They would be honored to have the 
members of their church family to join 
them in this joyous occasion. A reception 
will follow the ceremony in the upper 
room at the Mill Street Grill. 


